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EWEB Board Consent Calendar Request 
For Cooperative Contracts 
 
The Board is being asked to authorize the use of a cooperative contract for the Purchase of Two (2) Dump Trucks 
with Peterson Trucks Inc. 
 
Board Meeting Date:        June 7, 2022 

Project Name/Contract #:    Two (2) Dump Trucks / State PA 1641 

Primary Contact:    Karen Kelley Ext. 7153 

Expected Spend:    $400,000 (one time purchase) 

 
Narrative: 

The Board is being asked to authorize the use of the State of Oregon Price Agreement 1641 for the purchase of two 
(2) Dump Trucks. Staff requested a quote from Peterson Trucks Inc. based on the cooperative contract. The quote 
for these vehicles meets our operational requirements and is competitively priced. Like other cooperative 
programs, this State of Oregon Price Agreement leverages the purchasing power of public entities across the state 
to deliver competitive pricing and sourced contracts to public entities like EWEB.  
 
Operational Requirement and Alignment with Strategic Plan 
EWEB requires dump trucks for use by the Water Construction Crews for building and maintaining our water 
systems infrastructure.  By standardizing our fleet of dump trucks, we have been able to extend the useful service 
life to 15 years.  The dump trucks which we will be replacing are now coming up on 18 years old and have become 
unreliable with extensive downtime.  Both trucks due for replacement are also pre-emission vehicles which are 
trucks that are not fitted with any type of emission reduction technology.  Replacement of these dump trucks would 
significantly reduce emissions of smog and soot-forming nitrogen oxides (NOx) from heavy-duty diesel engines 
which will allow us to maintain stringent greenhouse gas (GHG) standards for our fleet vehicles. 
 
 
ACTION REQUESTED: 

Management requests the Board authorize the use of a cooperative contract for the Purchase of Two (2) Dump 
Trucks with Peterson Trucks Inc.  Approximately $628,000 was planned for these goods in the Water Division Type 
1 2022 Capital budget of $10 million.  Variances will be managed within the budget process and Board policy. 
 
 
 
 


